Reeseville Review

June 2020

Reeseville Police Department

When calling the police department's nonemergency phone, please leave a detailed voicemail.

Leave your name, a callback number and the address/location of the complaint.

If a detailed message is not left, the issue may not be resolved.

Phone: (920) 927-5272 Fax: (920) 927-1745 reesevil-

lepd@netwurx.net



To submit and article or advertisement please email

reesevillereview@gmail.com 3

The advertisements and articles included in this newsletter are at the discretion of the editor, but do not necessary express the views of the Village or the editor.

Village of Reeseville Housekeeping

The Village of Reeseville Board meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month beginning at 6:30 p.m. Public comments are heard for the first 15 minutes of each meeting. All Village residents are welcome. If you wish to add something to the agenda please contact the Village Clerk. Meeting minutes will be printed in this newsletter, however they are not official until approval at the following monthly meeting.

The Village Clerk, Christine Abell, is available to help residents with any village business such as utility or tax payments and ordinance inquires. She is available by appointment, **9-5 Monday-Friday.**Please reach out to her if you need assistance. **(608) 575-309**7

ReesevilleClerk@gmail.com

Brush and Branch Pickup

1st and 3rd Monday of each month. Brush and leaves must be bagged. Branches need to be a maximum of 4 feet and tied in bundles. All branches not tied or longer than 4 feet will not be collected.

Large Trash Collection Advanced Disposal has informed the village that they will resume large trash collection on **June 6**.

Burn Pile

The burn pile is for brush and branches ONLY, no other items may be left there.

Dog Licenses

Dog licenses were due March 31. Please show your pup some love and get them new bling for the collar by getting a license. Applications are available at www.reeseville.com.

Reeseville Fire Queen Contest

The 2020 Fire Queen Contest will be held **June 17th**, **2020** at 6:00 PM in the **Reeseville Village Hall**. Application available at Sams, the Library or the end of this newsletter. All applications need to be returned by **June 10th**, **2020**.



Congratulations to the Dodgeland Class of 2020!

Our senior class were born around 9/11 and are graduating from high school during the unprecedented COVID19 pandemic. If anything we can learn from this class is that they can be resilient and not let anything get in their way!

We have postponed our graduation ceremony to Saturday, July 25th, with the hope that we will be able to have the traditional ceremony our seniors have been looking forward to. If we are still unable to do so, then we have a variety of plans in place to make it as special of a day as we are able to.

Our seniors have missed so much of their last year with us that they had been looking forward to in their final year of high school; prom, spring sports season, senior honors banquets and senior skip day (well, ok, they got that one!). As a staff, we wanted to recognize our seniors and did so by delivering senior yard signs, posted special pictures of each senior to our Dodgeland Facebook page, prepared a virtual senior honors night which can be viewed at https://bit.ly/2020seniorhonors. Now we are seeking help from friends, family and community members with our "grad grams" request. All you have to do is go to https://bit.ly/DHSGradGrams and share a special message that you would like to be included with a graduate's diploma this year.



Timothy Andersen



Tye Bader



Caly Burger



Zoe Andrews



Bethany Ballas



Alyssa Buske



Connor Arndt



Megan Bartlett



Grace Caine



Brieanna Bacon



Bryce Brasch



Samuel Chmela



Seth Christopherson



Blake Derge



Angelina Emmrich



Courtney Goldbach



Trinity Hill



Zachariah Counsell



Jozee Dobbratz



Kaitlyn Fausett



Cole Guenther



Brenton Hoffer



Kody Couperus



Tatum Earl



Jenelle Foeckler



Naomi Hadley



Codey Horner



Samuel Cox



Amanda Eggebrecht



Nathaniel Gibbs



Seth Hayden



Alison Huber



Bailey Huebner



Trey Krueger



Alexandra Maurer-Ireland



Nathan Oestreich



Gregory Plehn



Kiara Ivans



Hayden Kurth



Isabella Mikolainis



Rachel Parbs



Dylan Pocius



Allen Juno



Allison Manthey



Spencer Morris



Alan Parrell



Alexander Rahn



Katelyn Kohn



Mackenzie Marquardt



Selena Noble



Kaitlin Pickart



Molly Reiter



Autumn Rennhack



Emily Schmidt



Joshua Stuebe



Brock Roy



Elizabeth Statz



Brody Tasker



Joshua White



Christian Schall



Dylan Stofflet



Tyce Vande Berg



Miranda Zavatchin



Josephine Schall



Kaitlyn Strieff



Kari Westphal

Local Spotlight Search

The Reeseville Review is looking for local businesses to feature in the Local Spotlight articles for the summer. If you have a business you would like to see please contact the editor. reesevillereview@gmail.com.



Dennis Lee, Owner MP 873054

920-382-3083 Reeseville, WI dlplumbing92@gmail.com

Old School Service With a Smile

End of Year Message from Dodgeland

Returning District-Owned Technology. As previously communicated, virtual instruction will end on Friday, May 29 to allow students to complete assignments before the end of the 2019 - 2020 school year. All district-owned technology must be returned to school no later than Friday, June 5. District-owned technology includes: iPad, block and charging cord, and any keyboard or hotspot provided by the district.

Please come to a location that is convenient for you, and bring the attached completed form, your child's iPad, block, charging cord and hotspot:

- Monday, June 1 Reeseville from 2:00 - 6:00 PM at the Reeseville Firemen's Park
- Tuesday, June 2 Lowell from 2:00 6:00 PM at the Village Hall (old library)
- Wednesday, June 3 Clyman from 2:00 - 6:00 PM at the Village Hall
- Thursday, June 4 Juneau from 9:00 AM - 5:00 PM at Dodgeland School (MS/HS Entrance)
- Friday, June 5 Juneau from 9:00 AM
 5:00 PM at Dodgeland School (MS/HS Entrance)
- ** Seniors you will receive your cap and gown when you turn in your technology.



Reeseville Public Library Imagine Your Story

The library will be reopening to the public starting **Monday, June 1.**



What is the Reeseville Public Library doing? Library Cleaning: We want you to feel confident visiting the library. Our staff will be disinfecting computer keyboards and mice and disinfecting the library on high touch areas such as counter and table

tops, and doorknobs.

Library Materials Cleaning: Collection materials are not disinfected when they are checked-in or as they are browsed or used in-house due to limited resources and supplies. All of our materials will have been quarantined for a minimum of 72 hours and/or sanitized before they are made available to the public, but we cannot guarantee that they will be virus-free. Please take into consideration your needs and comfort level when deciding whether or not to use library materials.

Staff and Patron Hygiene: While supplies last, we are making hand sanitizer and wipes available to staff, plus we are encouraging frequent handwashing by everyone.

Continued Services: The wifi hours have been extended and Monarch has expanded the overdrive selection. You may also sign up for a library card on line.

https://www.monarchcatalog.org/polaris/logon

Next Steps: We are monitoring this developing situation closely, staying up-to-date on info from federal agencies, health organizations, and other experts. We will continue to communicate any further impacts to the Reeseville Public Library.

Thank you for working with us to keep the library a healthy environment.

Barber Shop Plus

Barber Shop Plus reopened May 26th. Thank you for your continued support. Due to the overwhelming need for haircuts Jannette will call people back on her list. If she has left anyone out please don't hesitate to call. Leave a message or text with your NAME & NUMBER **920-988-1134**. Thank you so much.

Jannette is hoping to try to make this as smooth as possible. Haircuts will be addressed before any chemical service. Please be patient, understanding and safe. She will be complying with all sanitation requirements to try to keep everyone as safe as possible. No waivers required...All liability is waved against Barber Shop Plus and Jannette when you enter. Reminder, if your sick please stay home!



Immanuel Lutheran Church

210 Lincoln Avenue Reeseville, WI 53579 920-927-5734 Rev. Don Steinberg, Pastor

We give thanks to God that we can announce that we are once again "open for business." After being closed for nine weeks, in-person worship services are once again being held each Sunday at 9 a.m. CDC guidelines are being followed so that everyone who comes to church will leave as healthy as they were when they came in.

All Christian Education classes are in recess for the summer months and will resume on Sunday, September 13.

All area residents are invited to join us for worship.

For more information, please contact Pastor Don Steinberg at 920-927-5734.



Amy's Garden Corner

One of my favorite spring blooming plants is Bleeding Heart or *Dicentra* spectabilis. It is a very hardy perennial in zones 3 to 8. Blooms in May and is named for its heart-shaped blossoms. It completely dies back in June or July and can be cut back but it will return every spring.

Bleeding Heart prefers part shade, morning sun, and well-drained soil. They are also deer resistant and grow 2 to 3 feet tall and wide. Bleeding hearts are an old-time favorite for all types of gardens.

Amy is a Master Gardener and mother of two. She grows plants, kids and cats on the north end of Reeseville.

Application for the Reeseville Fire Queen

If you are between the ages of 14-18 and you want to become the Reeseville Fire Queen for the 2020 - 2021 reign, please fill out the following application. Below you will see an assortment of questions and a short essay that will help you tell us why you should become the next Reeseville Fire Queen. All applications need to be returned by **June 10th, 2020.** Please send or drop off at Reeseville post office **PO Box 178.** Applications may also be dropped off at the **Reeseville library** or at **Sam's BP.**

The contest will be held June 17th, 2020 at 6:00 PM in the Reeseville Village Hall.

* MUST LIVE WITHIN THE FIRE DISTRICT TO PARTICIPATE*

The Queen's duties will be of the following:

- Participate at all events hosted by the Reeseville Fire Department. (Corn Roast, Pancake Breakfast)
- Be present in the Memorial Day, 4th of July Tournament Parade and Labor Day Dodge County Fire Queen Contest.
- Attend the Christmas party hosted by the Reeseville Fire Department.
- A positive attitude and commitment to the position that you are applying for is necessary.

Date:	
Name:	-Andrews American
Address:	
Phone number:	Home Cell
Date of birth:/	Current age:
Question	<u>nnaire</u>
Tell us about yourself and family.	
2. What are your hobbies or passions?	

	NO
If yes what are they?	
	,
FSCAV	
<u>ESSAY</u>	
Tell us why you think you should be the next Reeseville Fire Queen.	
Applicant Signature:	Date:
Parent Signature:	
	Dute.
(If under 18)	

PROCEEDINGS OF THE VILLAGE BOARD OF THE VILLAGE OF REESEVILLE May 21, 2020

A duly convened meeting of the Village Board of the Village of Reeseville, Dodge County, Wisconsin, was held in open session on May 21, 2020 and called to order by Village President, Brian Miller, at 6:30 p.m. The pledge of allegiance was recited. The following Trustees were present, Chris Abell, Jim Bublitz, Cheryl Goodrich and Dave Snow. There are two vacant trustee seats.

Notice of this meeting was given to the public at least 24 hours prior to the meeting by posting the complete agenda at the Reeseville Village Hall, the Reeseville Post Office, and on the Village's official website.

Roy Holloway was present for public comments. Roy spoke with the building inspector regarding an antenna he would like to install on his property. The current ordinance limits the height for a ground structure to 18 feet or 15 feet if mounted from the roof. Roy would like to construct a stand-alone antenna tower at a height of 30 feet. The Board will look into the current ordinance and discuss it further at a future date.

A letter of interest was received from Grant Rushing regarding the open trustee vacancy. President Brian Miller appointed Grant to fill the first vacant seat for the remaining term. Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Dave Snow to approve the appointment. Motion carried.

The consent agenda was approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich. Motion carried. The consent agenda included approval of the general fund treasury report, the utility treasurer's report and the meeting minutes from the previous Board meeting.

Tammy Hampton from Kunkel Engineering was present to give an update on the road project funding. Initially funding for Jackson Street was going to be a combination of a TEA grant, CDBG funding and the rest of the matching funds from the TIF. The TEA grant was contingent on job creation due to the Specialty Cheese expansion project. The expansion is currently on hold, but the deadline for CDBG funding is fast approaching. It was recommended that the Village obtain financing for all of the matching funds needed, including the funds originally going to be covered by the TEA grant. Jonathan Schatz from Ehlers has offered to research and secure financing options for the matching funds needed. To maximize the points for the CDBG application, we need to obtain the matching funds prior to submitting the application due on June 25th. If the Village is not awarded the CDBG grant, the Village will lose a few thousand dollars, paid toward the loan interest. Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Dave Snow to move forward with applying for the CDBG grant and allowing Ehlers to help secure interim financing. A roll call vote was done: Dave Snow -yes, Jim Bublitz -yes, Cheryl Goodrich -yes, Chris Abell -yes, Grant Rushing -yes and Brian Miller -yes. The motion passed (6-yes, 1-vacancy).

Tammy also gave an update on the Pearl Street project. In order to apply for the Safe Drinking Water fund, the project needs to be designed prior to submitting the application. Plans, specifications and design approval need to accompany the application. The additional up-front expenses total \$29,750. Motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to approve the initial design fees. A roll call vote was done: Jim Bublitz -yes, Cheryl Goodrich -yes, Dave Snow -yes, Grant Rushing -yes, Chris Abell- yes and Brian Miller -yes. The motion passed (6-yes, 1-vacancy). The sewer on Pearl Street was recently televised and appear to be in bad condition. The Village will need to apply for Clean Water Funding. An IT and PERF were not previously submitted and will need to be done next year. The Sewer Utility will need to obtain interim financing for the project costs and be reimbursed later on.

Resolution 2020-2 "Authorized Representative to File Applications for Financial Assistance from Sate of Wisconsin Environmental Fund" and Resolution 2020-3 "Resolution Declaring Official Intent to

Reimburse Expenditures from Proceeds of Borrowing" were approved on a motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Chris Abell. Motion carried.

Don Neitzel from Kunkel Engineering also noted that Wood Sewer & Excavating used for the 2018 utility improvement project, will be back soon to fix the landscaping.

A public hearing for the Citizen Participation Plan Committee will be held on Thursday, June 18th at 5:00 p.m. This is a requirement for the CDBG funding. The hearing allows residents to attend and ask about the project or voice any concerns they may have.

Jeff Caine was present to discuss street improvements for Commerce Drive and Danville Road. Caine Warehousing is contracting with Scott Construction to asphalt & chip seal their driveways and parking lots. Jeff asked Scott Construction to quote the same asphalt & chip seal for Commerce Drive and Danville Road. The quote came out to \$9,725. Jeff offered to front the money for the project and asked that the Village budget for the cost and reimburse Caine Warehousing in 2021. The asphalt & chip sealing will extend the life of the road for a few more years. The board also asked Jeff to obtain a quote to do Firehouse Drive from the Library entrance to the Police Department. There was a motion by Cheryl Goodrich and seconded by Chris Abell to approve asphalt & chip sealing Commerce Drive and Danville Road and budget for the repayment to Caine Warehousing in 2021. Motion carried.

The Streets & Alleys Committee made a recommendation to allow Rushing's & Rhode's to proceed with their plans of purchasing the lots at the end of Ruby and Opal. Rushing's will be combing three lots to build a shed and Rhode's will be combining two lots and building a garage on the vacant lot(s). Both Rushing's and Rhode's have agreed to allow a street easement through the lots. Motion by Cheryl Goodrich and seconded by Jim Bublitz to approve the recommendation and street easement. Grant Rushing abstained -motion carried.

Police Chief Bahr was present and the Board reviewed the monthly police report. No citations were issued and there weren't many calls for serviced. The squad car had to have the computer reprogramed and could cost and additional thousand if the repair is needed again. The Board noted of a weed complaint on Emerald Street. Chief Bahr's son, Andrew, has graduated UW Platteville with a degree in criminal justice. Andrew will need to be sponsored while attending the police academy and Chief Bahr is asking the Village to be his sponsor. Andrew will not receive pay until the completion of the academy. Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to sponsor Andrew. Motion carried. Brief discussion was also had regarding the squad car. Should additional repairs need to be done, Brian Miller should be contacted to approve the repair(s). Chief Bahr was asked to obtain quotes for a new squad.

Fire Chief Gay was absent, there was no fire report for the month. Captain Chris Abell noted that they received the new air packs and training was conducted. They should be in service in a couple of weeks.

Chris Abell gave a report, provided by Michelle Denruiter, for the First Responders. There were three calls for the month. The only equipment purchased at this time is regular supplies and personal protective equipment. There have not been any new members and they are still trying to recruit. The First Responders have adapted well to working with Lifestar EMS and had training with them on airway management. The Lifestar EMS report was also reviewed.

Library Director Kay Kromm was absent, however, the Board reviewed February, March, April & May's library reports. The library plans to reopen on June 1st and will be allowing curb-side pick up during the pandemic. The library employees have been busy cleaning, painting and landscaping. Jeff Caine noted that he will be donating hospital grade sanitizing wipes to the library.

Brian Miller stated that the Clerk-Treasurer's computer recently crashed and was found to be irreparable by an IT consultant. The computer would have required major repairs and it was a smarter use of funds to buy a new computer. The current utility program would need to be moved from the old computer to the new computer, however, the cost of the software and transfer would be \$1,000. The program is old, not user friendly and out of date. A lot of normal day to day activities had to be done manually since the program could not support different features, such as reprinting a bill. The Clerk-Treasurer did a lot of research on different utility billing programs and found UB Max to be very competitive. A handheld meter recorder could be purchased separately, which allows the recorder to be plugged into the computer and upload the data, instead of manually entering meter usage. Motion by Cheryl Goodrich and seconded by Dave Snow to purchase UBMax and the handheld recorder. Motion carried.

Discussion on Sewer rates was tabled and the Utility Committee will meet at a future date.

The Board discussed replacing a few priority, older fire hydrants last year, but the work was never done. New quotes were obtained and Zechzer Excavating quoted \$5,000 per hydrant to remove and replace each unit. There may be some additional costs if curb work will need to be done. Originally five hydrants were planned for replacement, the one on Pearl Street will wait until the utility improvement project. Motion by Dave Snow and seconded by Jim Bublitz to replace four hydrants at \$5,000 per unit. Motion carried.

Ordinance A-126 "An Ordinance Recreating the License Fees for Fermented Malt Beverages and Intoxication Liquor, Section 7-2-5 of the Code of Ordinances of The Village of Reeseville For the Licensing Period of 7/1/2020 – 6/30/2021" was reviewed by the Board. Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Cheryl Goodrich to adopt Ordinance A-126. Motion carried.

Dave Snow stated that Advanced Disposal will resume large item pickup on June 5th. He suggested that the Board start looking for garbage collection bids in August to prepare for the 2021 budget planning. Dave also noted that the Code Book is moving forward and a future meeting with the committee will be needed.

Dean Ziegel obtained a quote to replace the Village Hall front door and framework. Hometown Glass came in at \$3,545 which include a key pad in place of a standard lock. The quote is just over what was budgeted. It was suggested that since the utility committee uses the hall for meetings, that the overage could be paid by water & sewer. Motion by Chris Abell and seconded by Jim Bublitz to approve the quote from Hometown Glass with the overage of \$545 to be paid by the utilities. Motion carried.

President Brian Miller made the following designation and appointment recommendations:

- The Watertown Daily Times was designated as the official Village newspaper.
- The Board of Appeals appointment was tabled.
- Kerry Horton was appointed to the Community Center Board to fulfill Cheryl Goodrich's term expiring in 2021.
- Cheryl Goodrich was appointed as the Village Representative to the Community Center Board for a one-year term.

COMMITTEE	CHAIRMAN	MEMBER	MEMBER
Protection of Persons, Property & Safety	Chris Abell	Dave Snow	Grant Rushing
Utilities	Vacant	Cheryl Goodrich	Dave Snow
Streets and Alleys	Cheryl Goodrich	Jim Bublitz	Grant Rushing

Personnel & Finances	Jim Bublitz	Chris Abell	Vacant
Public Health &	Dave Snow	Chris Abell	Jim Bublitz
Welfare Public Property	Grant Rushing	Cheryl Goodrich	Vacant

- Police Chief Scott Bahr as Weed Commissioner for a one-year term.
- Chris Abell as the liaison for the First Responder Committee for a one-year term.
- Brian Miller to be the liaison for the Library Board for a one-year term.
- Mary Kromm to the Library Board for a three-year term and one vacancy.
- Sue Carl to the Fire Commission for a five-year term, retro graded to begin back in 2019. The appointment should have been made last year for a five-year term.
- Vern Butzine to the Fire Commission for a five-year term.
- Cheryl Goodrich to the Recreation Board for a one-year term.
- Kerry Horton was appointed as Deputy Clerk, to fill in when the clerk is absent.

Motion by Chris Abell and seconded by Dave Snow to approve the designation and appointments. Motion carried.

The board discussed future agenda items.

The following bills were reviewed by the Board:

WI Dept of Revenue	\$539.82	United States Treasury	\$3,261.04
WI Dept of Revenue	\$338.00	BP	\$162.81
WI Dept of Revenue	\$425.29	United States Treasury	\$2,672.40
Ziegel, Dean	\$1,455.01	Behymer, Christopher	\$212.40
Horton, Kerry	\$258.58	Goodrich, Cheryl	\$193.93
Snow, David	\$193.93	Miller, Brian	\$461.75
Abell, Christopher	\$153.93 \$153.93	Bublitz, James	
Abell, Christine		to pool at the control of the contro	\$101.58
	\$1,466.70	Abell, Christine	\$966.49
Ziegel, Dean	\$1,479.64	Beal, Denise	\$357.30
Kromm, Darrell	\$60.96	Kohn, Gary	\$52.57
Kromm, Kay	\$138.52	Harmsen, Derek	\$604.04
Bahr, Scott	\$115.16	Gebhardt, Terrence	\$479.22
Galvan, Elaine	\$471.26	Didion, Ellen	\$261.81
Westphal, Janet	\$209.45	Kromm, Kay	\$1,279.91
Ziegel, Dean	\$1,577.17	Advanced Disposal	\$3,514.86
Cardmember Services	\$1,939.26	Dodgeland School District	\$717.63
Environmental Specialists	\$100.00	GFC Inc.	\$11.50
GFC Leasing	\$346.65	Kay Kromm	\$9.00
Kunkel Engineering Group	\$427.80	Lifestar EMS	\$1,091.95
Mary Kromm	\$9.00	Midwest General Repair	\$13.43
Monarch Library Systems	\$5.90	Municipal Law & Litigation Group	\$105.00
Phyllis Schulz	\$9.00	Reeseville Fire Department	\$135.56
Rhode Electric	\$79.25	TBE Trailers	\$422.58
TDS	\$44.00	TDS	\$301.18
US Cellular	\$1.25	US Cellular	\$39.00
US Cellular	\$343.59	We-Energies	\$2,844.19
Cardmember Services	\$73.84	Curtis Hawkinson	\$50.00
Lidtke Motors, Inc.	\$180.00		Ψ20.00

<u>TIF 3</u>		Sewer Utility	
Kunkel Engineering Group	\$160.00	Hawkins	\$1,916.20
		Kunkel Engineering Group	\$2,760.00
Water Utility		LV Laboratories	\$3,181.00
Beaver Dam Lock & Security	\$150.00	The Expediters	\$4,358.40
Rennhack Construction	\$1,577.88	United Liquid Waste	\$500.00
Village of Reeseville	\$2,737.36	USA Bluebook	\$63.54
We-Energies	\$799.43	Village of Reeseville	\$3,137.86
		Water Essentials	\$160.00
		We-Energies	\$3,382.23
	1	William/Reid	\$6,703.25
		WI DNR	\$1,075.98

Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Dave Snow that the bills be approved and the Clerk-Treasurer be instructed to draw orders for the same. Motion carried.

Motion by Jim Bublitz and seconded by Grant Rushing to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:08 p.m.

Christine Abell, Clerk-Treasurer